Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Monday Jan. 18th. 2016 at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.J.Matthewson

Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  
Police  Mr.D.Roper  

Apologies: Mr.D.Fortescue  Mr.S.Fidler
a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report PCSO Helen Emerson reported on the five crimes recorded in December, four of which related to one domestic disturbance. She also gave details of a cold calling scam in the area.

c) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr Dan Roper said that the Broadland DC precept would remain unchanged but that, although yet to be finalised, the County Council precept could rise by 3.2%. Work on the NDR had started and he suggested that a representative of NCC could brief a future council meeting.
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report None

e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting


Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting






Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





Mrs.Scarff – School Governor

3. Minutes of the December meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had not received a reply to the letter sent to Sanders coaches but would chase it, the defibrillator was at the surgery and should soon be operational. Allotment rents were coming in well and one plot had been re-let.

5. Planning No objections were raised to a loft conversion, dormer windows and a rear extension at Snowdrop Cottage, Meadow Farm Lane or to a garage extension at 4 Blind Lane. The application to extend the Black Swan to form five guest bedrooms raised no objections but concern was expressed at the need to manage car parking more effectively.

6. Street Light Outside Elm Farm This is defective and the Clerk had received a quotation but was asked to obtain alternatives before the next meeting.

7. Bowls Club Lease The Clerk reported that this was due to expire in September and the Council agreed to extend this for a further six years at the same level of rent.
8. Grass Cutting The current contract with PJD had expired and the members agreed that the current specification should be maintained when going out to tender for the 2016 season. Spraying of the cemetery path and the churchyard wall should be added.

9. Correspondence None

10. Accounts passed for payment






E-ON


Street Lighting DD (inc.VAT)
£127.02
J.Graves – Clerk
Salary (inc.PAYE)


£500.27
Scooper Dooper
Bin Emptying



£102.53
TT Jones

Lighting Maintenance (inc.VAT)
£362.27
Cardiac Science
Defibrillator (inc.VAT)

£1,698.00
11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports  Concern was expressed at the increased amount of dog mess in the village. Cllr Wilks had located a source of rubber matting which could possibly be used under the swings and he would pass details to the Clerk. Two posts had been damaged on Manor Road near the crematorium. Graffiti had been painted in the Swan Green bus shelter and as the culprit had been identified the Clerk was asked to write to the parents. The Spixworth Road sign at the end of Crown Road was in need of repair. Engine testing at the airport on January 7th. had caused a disturbance to residents.

12. Next meeting  St.Faiths Centre  Monday February 15th. 7.30 p.m.





